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SimpliVi - Conference

The Austrian Federal Ministry of Justice cordially invites you on behalf of the SimpliVi

project to the Conference "Simplifying Judidal Cross-Border Videoconferencing". The

Conference takes place on

17th and 18th of Se tember 2025

atthe

Court of A eal Wroctaw Poland.

The SimpliVi project aims at "Simplifying Cross-Border Judicial Videoconferencing in

Europe" by providing hands-on recommendations and best-practises. It further proposes

an e-CODEX implementation for the setup of such a videoconference. The Austrian Federal

Ministry of Justice together with the Austrian Federal Computing Center coordinate the

project together with its partners Aristotle University of Thessaloniki, Court of Appeal

Wroctaw, Ministry ofJustice of North Rhine-Westphalia, Spanish Ministry ofthe Presidency,

Justice and Relations with the Courts and the Portuguese Judicial High Council.

The Conference will introduce for the first time the long-awaited "SimpliVi

Recommendations and Best-Practises" äs weil äs the proposed e-CODEX Implementation.

It will further cover experience reports, interviews and discussions about national and

international legal, technical and organisational aspects of judicial videoconferencing.

Please find the Conference agenda, organisational information and the registration link on

the SimpliVi Website:

httDS://simplivi. eu



For a physical participation, there is only limited availability. We recommend registering

early for the Conference!

Finally, we encourage you to forward this Information to interested colleagues. We are

looking forward to meeting you in the lovely city of Wroctaw!

Best regards,

ienna, 2ndJuly2025

On behalfofthe Minister ofJustice:

Dr. Thomas Gottwald
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